THE BOURNEMOUTH, CHRISTCHURCH AND POOLE COUNCIL
(HIGH STREET AND POOLE QUAY AREA) 
(PROHIBITION OF MOTOR VEHICLES AND ONE-WAY STREET)
(EXPERIMENTAL) ORDER 2020
NOTICE is hereby given that the Bournemouth, Christchurch and Poole Council in exercise of its powers under Sections 9, 10 and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, and of all other enabling powers and after consultation with the Chief Officer of Police made an Experimental Order on 23 20 June 2020. 
The effect of this Order is to prohibit Motor Vehicles from accessing part of Poole High Street, The Quay, Paradise Street and part of Castle Street with the exception of loading between the hours of 10pm and 10am. It also creates a one-way street in part of Poole High Street. 
The Order shall come into force on 27 June 2020 and will remain in force for a maximum period of 18 months. The reasons the Order was made are due to the introduction of social distancing measures associated with COVID-19 and to create a safer environment for cyclists and pedestrians. 
The Council will be considering in due course whether the provisions of the Experimental Order should be continued indefinitely. During the trial an online survey will be made available at:-  
www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/poolequayconsultation 
Residents, visitors and businesses will be able to use this as an opportunity to have their say on the closure.  
Within 6 months from 27 June 2020, if you wish to object to the Order, you can do so by sending a formal representations, as well as grounds on which it is made, through the email link in the above website stating reference ETRO/1.  Any representations received may be made public.   	Comment by Grant, Samantha: I would suggest that we don’t include dates for the six month period because it can change should a variation be introduced.  We also not looking for letters or support only objections.  Also need to be clear that if they object, the reasons for the objection must be stated.  Support for the order should be through the online consultation.
Six month from the ‘go live’ date.
It is not currently possible for the Council to have documents on deposit for people to view at its Offices.  If you require a copy of the Experimental Traffic Regulation Order or Statement of Reasons, please send your request to Covid-distancing@bcpcouncil.gov.uk.	Comment by Grant, Samantha: Is the intention that we only send the documents out via email?  


Service Director, Growth and Infrastructure, Room 159, Civic Centre, Poole, Dorset. BH15 2RU
Dated: 20 June 2020

